

## EMIRATES FUTURE INTERNATIONAL ACADEMY CIRCULAR FOR GRADES KG1 TO 12 PARENTS EFIAN FAMILY CULTURAL FEST -III



EFIA/CIR-48/2024-25

Date: 12/11/2024

Dear Parent,

Greetings from EFIA!

We are glad to invite you and your family to take part in the "EFIAN Family Cultural Fest – III", scheduled to be organized on 7<sup>th</sup> December, 2024 (Saturday), open for parents and students of KG1 to grade 12 at our school premises at 4pm. The Family Cultural Fest aims to celebrate and promote the rich heritage of UAE culture alongside diverse world cultures among the student and parent community. By integrating the "WE THE UAE 2031" initiative, the event will foster a sense of national pride and global unity, encouraging cultural exchange and understanding. The primary goal is to create a "FORWARD SOCIETY" that supports community engagement, sustainability, and progress, while strengthening the bond between families, students, and the school, from KG1 to Grade 12. This celebration will emphasize the values of collaboration, inclusivity, and cultural appreciation for both local and global traditions.

## **Details of the Event:**

- Parents will be allotted a specific country to represent.
- A parent representative will be selected, and his/her contact no. will be shared with the other parents of the same group.
- Parents can then together discuss and work out a plan to showcase the culture and other details of the country allotted and set up a stall at school (in the classrooms provided) on the event day.
- You are free to showcase the traditional handicrafts, ornaments, kitchen wares, costumes, share information about places of importance in the allotted country, make groups to present the traditional dance/songs or any other creative ideas of your choice.
- Parents can cook and bring traditional food which can be exhibited at your respective counters.
- Parents will have to inform the school authorities with regard to your ideas, requirement of rooms etc. A teacher representative will also be provided for each group to coordinate.
- A meeting will be held with the participants with regard to the planning of the event and to discuss about the other details concerned on Friday, 15<sup>th</sup> November 2024 at 6pm.
- Please note, the country allotment will be done by lot system on 15<sup>th</sup> November 2024.
- Suggested countries are India, Pakistan, Nepal, UAE, Africa, Afghanistan, Egypt, Japan and Sri Lanka.

Please register by filling in the registration link (last date of registration -18/11/2024) that will be shared in Google homeroom class. Requesting all our parents to actively participate and make this event both successful and beneficial for our students.

Saji Oommen

Principal